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BACKGROUND

At a previous Licensing Regulatory Panel, Some Members raised concern regarding the consulation carried out when applications are received under the Licensing Act 2003.

The Secretary of State Regulations require an applicant for a new licence or a variation: -

i) Publish a notice within 10 working days, after it is received by the licensing authorities, in the local newspaper. 

ii) The applicant must advertise on the premises for not less than 28 consecutive days.

iii) The applicant must serve notice to each of the responsible authorities.

The legislation does not allow nor disallow extra consultation on licensing applications, if authorities do decide to extend upon the statutory consultation it must be ensured that there could be no accusation of bias made concerning the consultation, and that the consultation material does not indicate preference to the outcome of the application process or make requests for representations.

If additional consultation is undertaken outside of the statutory requirements then this cost cannot be offset against the licensing fee.

Enquiries with Nottingham Council, Manchester Council, Blackburn with Darwen and Trafford Council shows that the only additional consultation undertaken is to inform Councillors of applications receive, as Members are aware this is also carried out at Salford.

James Purnell, the Licensing Minister was recently asked about this matter and stated that ‘the burden of advertising applications for premises licences falls on the applicants, rather than on local authorities Should local authorities wish, additionally, to undertake any further advertisements of applications, it is a matter for them.’ 

Members are asked to discuss and decide upon this matter.

